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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, April 09, 2012

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Staci Falkowitz, Library Manager, Scaleybark Branch, Charlotte Mecklenburg Library

Laura Handler, M.Ed, NBCT, Math Facilitator, Pinewood Elementary
	33 members

2 speakers

3 CMPD officers

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:29 pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming and expressed congratulations to Lieutenant Hulsey on her promotion to Captain.  She will be leaving Westover on 4/19/20 to become a Captain of the Central Division.  Madison Park HOA and our community will miss her.  We wish her the Best.  She was great to work with over the last few years.  

He then turned the meeting over to Lt. Hulsey who introduced Captain Patterson, Captain of the Westover Division and informed the group that Captain Patterson would also be leaving the Westover Division to become the head of recruitment at the Charlotte Police Academy.  In turn the current head of Recruitment at the Charlotte Police Academy will move into the position of Captain of the Westover Division.  

Captain Patterson told the group that Madison Park is a model neighborhood and has the best National Night Out event in Charlotte. 

Lt. Hulsey again reminded the group that Our Community Coordinator; Officer Katie Schwartz is attending 4 weeks of Spanish training in Costa Rica. In the fall of 2011, Officer Schwartz attended department sponsored Spanish classes with many other CMPD officers. As part of the program, two officers who excelled in the training were selected to attend Spanish immersion training. Officer Schwartz was selected and is currently participating in this training.
In the interim, please feel free to contact Officer Will Henson for any immediate questions or concerns. Officer Henson can be reached at whenson@cmpd.org, or by calling the office and leaving a message with their administrative technician at 704-432-2442.
Lt. Hulsey then introduced Officer William Henson who provided our monthly Crime Report covering the period from 03/13/2012 to 04/09/2012.
	11-MAR -2012
	ZEPHYR LN.
	Sex offense
	Female was touched inappropriately at a late night party by unknown intoxicated subject. No charges were filed.

	15-MAR-2012
	TYVOLA RD.
	Non-aggravated Assault
	Domestic related, no visible signs of injury, victim did not wish to press charges.

	23-MAR-2012
	MURRAYHILL RD.
	Burglary
	Detectives are still investigating leads.

	24-MAR-2012
	GLENHAM DR.
	Burglary
	Victim was out of town for 3 days, returned home to have front door kicked in by an unknown suspect.

	29-MAR-2012
	HOLIDAY CT.
	Larceny from Auto
	Victim advised that his vehicle had been entered and ransacked, but that nothing had been removed. Victim was unsure if vehicle had been secured because there was no damage or signs of forced entry to vehicle.

	31-MAR-2012
	MURRAYHILL RD.
	Larceny
	Plastic lawn furniture was removed from front lawn.

	7-APR-2012
	WOODLAWN RD.
	Larceny-Other
	Intoxicated subject on bicycle crashed into person in wheelchair, and then proceeded to call 911 to file a report. No crime or action by police was taken.


NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
Speaker – 

Staci Falkowitz, Library Manager, Scaleybark Branch, Charlotte Mecklenburg Library
101 Scaleybark Rd., Charlotte, NC 28209 
Ms. Falkowitz stated that due to budget cuts library branch hours have been reduced. The Scaleybark Branch is now open Tuesday and Wednesday from 10:00am to 7:00pm and Friday and Saturday from 10:00am to 5:00pm.

Current programs include:

· Toddler Story Time and Preschool Story Time on Wednesdays and on Tuesdays a Spanish language preschool story time and adult Spanish language computers classes.

· Coming in June will be summer reading programs for both children and adults that will include drawings for prizes in three different categories.  You can register online starting in May for this program.

· This year the Charlotte Mecklenburg Library will have their 2012 Teen Summer Volunteer Program. They are looking for a select group of teen’s ages 13-17 who want a meaningful volunteer experience and the opportunity to give back to their community.  Online applications will be accepted from Sunday, April 1, through Saturday, April 30th.  Visit www.libraryloft.org to complete the application.  For more information contact The Loft at ImaginOn by phone at 704-416-4660 or by email at theloft@cmlibrary.org.

· The library will also have an Adult Book Club beginning in June/July that will meet the 2nd Saturday each month.

· The library is also scheduling award-winning writer Maureen Ryan Griffin, to conduct a writing program for teens and adults.

· In addition to books available at the library they also have available audio books and eBooks available to download using OverDrive.

· The library is available as a resource and has a variety of databases available and can also do one-on-one training. 

Welcome Queens University to National Night Out 2012

Rebecca B. Anderson, Vice President, Marketing and Community Relations, Queens University of Charlotte contacted President Doss on 3/26/12 to confirm they would be signing on at the $500 dollar level as a sponsor of our Madison Park HOA National Night Out this August.  Look for Queens at our Street Party this year and be sure to thank them along with the rest of our sponsors for their support.

Queens University is joining other confirmed sponsors Target, Showmars (Emerywood), Sutton House East Blvd. Dilworth, Toppers Pizza, Autobell Car Wash, Sausam Bakery & Mas Menos – Tienda Salvadorena (South Blvd.), & Liberty Mutual.   Sponsorship levels begin at just $500.  Contact us at once at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com to learn how you can become a sponsor of the Charlotte area’s largest National Night Out.    Thanks to each of our sponsors for their support of our community and our National Night Out Event. 
Keep Charlotte Beautiful Sign repaired on Seneca Place 

Our keep Charlotte sign was replaced by CDOT after being damaged at some point during the last year on Seneca Place.  
Rail at creek Wedgewood / Seneca Place
The railing was finally repaired at this intersection at the back of the sidewalk.
Pinewood Elementary School Book Fair volunteer needed 4/12/ to 4/20

Attention neighbors!  Want a behind-the-scenes look at Pinewood Elementary School?  Now is your chance! Volunteers are needed for Pinewood’s Spring Book Fair.  The Fair will run April 12 through April 20, 2012.  Volunteers are needed for 1-hour time periods between 7:30 am to 3:00 pm.  Please contact Charlotte Ly at ctnly28@gmail.com to sign-up for a time.  As a volunteer you'll be able to meet parents, students and staff members.  What an amazing opportunity to see YOUR neighborhood school at work!

Laura Handler, M.Ed, NBCT, Math Facilitator, Pinewood Elementary - Pinewood Summer Camp & Volunteer Needs
Summer camp will be held the last two (2) weeks of June this year and includes both 4th and 5th graders.  The camp is limited to 100 students.  The camp includes both fitness and educational aspects including reading and math. The students are also provided with a t-shirt and water bottle for their participation.  The school provides a morning and afternoon snack and lunch.  Contributions are always needed to help defray the cost of snacks and meals and volunteers are always needed.  If you own a business that can donate lunch or help out with lunch please let the school know as soon as possible.  Hours are 8:45am to 3:00pm and volunteers are needed for either morning 8:45am to 12:00noon or 12:00noon to 3:00pm.  To volunteer please contact Pinewood Elementary.

Volunteers are also needed for End of Grade Testing in May.  EOG requires two proctors in the class (teacher and volunteer).  To volunteer please contact the Pinewood Elementary.

A member also asked what time Pinewood Elementary gets out of school.  Ms. Handler indicated that Pinewood is an early school and gets out at 2:45pm.
Parking and Sidewalk Flier

Thanks to Karen Houston for creating a flier for our community that alerts residents parking on sidewalks to they’re possible parking violations.    Hopefully the flier used by walkers that choose to carry them will help curb the problem when they run across someone parked on the sidewalk.  CMPD has to send an officer out to address the problem when reported.  It will be a friendly way to alert the residents, or their visitor to please not park on the sidewalk.  This way if they don’t know they are in violation of city rules they can avoid a possible fine.   As reported last month Madison Park does not enforce the ordinance on parking.  The City of Charlotte enforces this ordinance.  Parking on sidewalks is illegal and CMPD officers handle these calls.  The fliers will be available on our meeting entry tables over the next few months for anyone that walks that would like to keep a few handy.  The flier states:

Hello Madison Park Resident or Guest!

As a friendly reminder, we wanted to make you aware of certain Charlotte Mecklenburg codes that are in effect for our neighborhood and other neighborhoods throughout the city limits (Municode Article V, Section 14-216, Illegal Parking). The following are violations:

· Parking in a manner that obstructs the use of a sidewalk by pedestrians.

· Parking on the front lawn, which includes off-street parking when any one of       four wheels is on the grass in the public right of way.

Tips for avoiding these violations:

· If you are unable to park in a driveway without significantly hanging over into the path of the sidewalk, please consider parking on the street. On-street parking is permissible in Madison Park.

· If you park on the street, please consider parking in such a way that all four tires are on the pavement.

Citizens are advised to call 311 to report such parking violations, which can result in a parking ticket. We wanted to make you aware so that you don’t get a ticket.

Thank you!

Murrayhill / White Oak All Stop Possibility

Chip Gallup with CDOT contacted President Doss to inform him that the traffic count was high enough to move forward.  The next step is a speed study. Once that is completed if speed warrants we can do a possible all stop petition to change this newly designed intersection into an all stop.   Residents along White Oak have complained in the past of speeding cars coming down White Oak.   Many residents have complained of the newly designed intersection.   All stops would help calm traffic and would prevent parking within 20 feet of stop signs on the street.  This in turn would keep the intersection open for drivers.   Some of the complaints to the HOA that were shared with CDOT were the intersection is too narrow now.   The residents in the immediate area will determine if the all stop is installed in the future. 
Madison Park mentioned in School Board Meeting on 3/27/12

A Madison Park Director, Jarrett Hunt, notified President Doss today that Madison Park was mentioned at the 3/27/12 school board meeting during a presentation by Scott McCully, Executive Director Student Placement, CMS Police, Athletics and Alternative Programs, Charlotte-Mecklenburg Schools, 600 E. Fourth Street, 5th Floor, Charlotte, NC 28202

Date: Mon, 9 Apr 2012 16:31:23 -0400
Subject: RE: Monday at 2:00

Jarrett,
Thanks for your email. I presented at the March 27th Board meeting a very high level overview of the student assignment process. It was a short presentation (late into the evening I might add) for which there were no questions from the Board. Below is a link to the agenda and video (fast forward to the very end).
http://www.cms.k12.nc.us/boe/Pages/SchoolBoardMeetings.aspx
Next steps is that we’ll be addressing your specific request and respond to you. I don’t have a targeted timeline as of yet but will be in touch.
--Scott
This talk starts around hour 4 of the meeting if you want to fast forward and watch.

Thanks to Director Jarrett Hunt, and Keith Hurley a candidate for school board last year for their efforts regarding are school assignments.  Keith does not live in our neighborhood but has continued to push for change for us on our school assignement.
Signs for Dogs At Madison Central Park

Last month at our HOA meeting we showed a combined sign for cleaning up after your dog and keep your dog on a leash.  When contacted to ask permission to install these signs Todd Sherrill with CMS responded that he would put up signs CMS has, but they would say “NO Dogs Allowed”.  It is felt this is not the route the neighborhood wants to take.  There are many people who are doing what they should be doing i.e. cleaning up after their pets, and keeping their dogs on a leash.  Please ensure you are being responsible with your dog to prevent the banning of dogs from the park.   If all our residents can’t start following the rules then Dogs will be banned from the property.  This is CMS property.  We do not own the land. 
CDOT Sidewalk Update.  Murrayhill / Wedgewood  Jo Ann Means, Vice President

Contacted Sonji Mosley, the Project Manager with the following concerns on the sidewalk project:

* A large piece of equipment parked on Wedgewood just past the bus entrance to Pinewood Elementary School, along with a couple of stacks of pavers that have been used to top the retaining walls built along Wedgewood...the equipment has not been moved in several weeks.

* The retaining wall that runs from the intersection of Wedgewood/Murrayhill toward Seneca Place has not been capped off with pavers in several places.

* There is a large piece of black plastic held up by metal poles in a yard at the reconfigured intersection of Murrayhill and White Oak the large pile of dirt that had been sitting there was finally leveled but they never came back to reseed the area once they finished.

* There are several planting strips along Murrayhill from Currituck to the intersection of Murrayhill/Wedgewood and then down Wedgewood toward Seneca Place that were torn up when the construction crew came back to redo pieces of the sidewalk for some reason, those areas were never reseeded so some planting strips are just torn up dirt or in some cases some of the planting strips appear never to have been seeded the first time.

Ms. Mosley responded: ‘the contractor has not completed the preliminary punch list items necessary to call the project completed, which include many of the items you describe below. These areas will be addressed prior to the contractor being released from the job or the job begins its warranty phase. I have copied construction staff on this email with regard to the items you list below. Thanks for your time and consideration.”
Treasurer’s Report

Checking account balance as of today =  $4,554.51  
Autobell has sent in their $1000.00 sponsorship for NNO 2012. Thank You Autobell.

Additionally, $1,441.70 remains in the CDOT Funds.
Membership for 2012:  We have 77 paid members for 2012 and 6 for 2013. To those of you who have already paid your 2012 dues – Thank You!
Extra Thanks to each of you that have paid your 2013 dues. 
If you have not yet paid your $20, you can send a check to: 
Madison Park HOA 
PO BOX 242432 
Charlotte, NC 28224   
Paid membership entitles you to one free neighborhood T-shirt.  You can also visit our web site and pay online through Pay Pal.  http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park
Membership Applications are on our web site at http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park or just send check to address above.  

You can also pay online through Pay Pal at the same web site above.   

Your payment helps us do more for our community.  Dues go for operating expenses, grant project matches, National Night Out (along with sponsors funds), and select charity gifts which we decide on as a group.  

OPEN DISCUSSION / ISSUES / CONCERNS
A resident mentioned her sometime inability to access Holiday Ct due to cars parking on both sides of the street.  Martin Doss asked if the stop sign had been re-installed after the sidewalk project was completed in this section since city ordinance prevents parking within 20 feet of a stop sign.  The resident could not remember.  After the meeting it was verified that the stop sign has been re-installed.  Cars parking within 20 feet of the stop sign can be reported to CMPD as a hazard.   You can use 911 or use 311 select CMPD Non Emergencies to report.  311 will connect you to CMPD to handle.  
New Members/First Time Attendees – 
We welcome all new attendees. 

Adjournment

8:14pm










